# Information for Participants Talanoa Dialogue in depth-discussions Sunday, 6 May 2018

Dear participant of the Talanoa Dialogue,

We would like to thank you again for your submission to participate in this important exchange. In preparation of the Talanoa Dialogue on 6 May, we would like to provide you with some important information.

## Limited space and cancellations:

Due to the high demand of participation at the Talanoa and the limited seats available, we would highly appreciate that you inform the secretariat as soon as possible, in case of not being able to participate. This will enable other entities to take a free seat.

We would also like to remind you that only the individual registered will be able to enter in the room. No entrance will be provided to additional persons.

### Storytelling:

[FOR UN AND OBSERVERS ONLY] To ensure the best reporting back of the discussions during the Talanoa Dialogue, we kindly ask you to provide a summary of the story you intend to tell during the in-depth discussions. This summary should be no longer than a paragraph with 150 words. It would be great to receive it by **Friday, 27 April 2018**.

#### Venue & Schedule

Venue: Langer Eugen, UN-Campus

Platz der Vereinten Nationen 1

53113 Bonn, Germany

Schedule: 9.30-12.00: QUESTION 1 - WHERE ARE WE? (TALANOAS 1-6)

12.00-13.00: Lunch break

13.00-15.30: QUESTION 2 - WHERE DO WE WANT TO GO? (TALANOAS 1-6)

15.30-16.00: Coffee break

16.00-18.30: QUESTION 3 - HOW DO WE GET THERE? (TALANOAS 1-6)

We k	indly	advise	you	to co	me 15 r	ninutes	before th	e time	for you	r questio	n, but r	not much	earlie	r as
space	es will	be clos	sed,	with 6	exceptio	n of the	canteen	on the	29 <sup>th</sup> floo	r of Lang	er Euge	n. Please	note	that
the r	oom	names	for	each	Talanoa	will be	provided	during	g the fir	st week	of the	April/Ma	y sess	ion.

	Badges:	

In case you are not nominated for the April/May session through a Party or an admitted observer organization, please fill out the Excel table attached and return it to us by no later than 26 April 2018. You will be issued a temporary badge which will be valid from the Talanoa opening (2 May 2018) until the Talanoa closing (9 May).

Please ensure to collect your badge by COB Saturday, 5 May at latest, as the conference venue and the registration counter will be closed on Sunday. The registration counter is located at the entrance of the World Conference Center Bonn (Platz der Vereinten Nationen 2). Please bring an ID with photo. Note that double registration is not permitted.



As the venue of the conference will be closed on Sunday. Due to capacity of the meeting rooms and technical character of the meeting, only the invited and registered participants for the Talanoa Dialogue will be allowed to enter the UN campus on the day. Security will grant access strictly based on the registration list.



Please note that the following meetings will also be happening in the Talanoa Dialogue process during the upcoming sessions:

- 2 MAY, OPENING MEETING (IN PLENARY FORMAT, WEBCASTED);
- 8 May, Reporting back meeting (in plenary format, webcasted);
- 9 May, Closing meeting (in plenary format, webcasted).

All participants will be able to attend them, but attendance is not mandatory.

# Further information/documents:

Please see additional information prepared by the Presidencies for the Talanoa Dialogue during the April/May sessions:

- Additional information for the May sessions 16 April 2018;
- Overview of inputs to the Talanoa Dialogue 23 April 2018.

All documents are available at <a href="https://talanoadialogue.com/presidencies-corner">https://talanoadialogue.com/presidencies-corner</a>.

In case you were not able to attend the webinar held by the Presidency on 18 April 2018, you may want to hear the recording at <a href="https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IFBFb2d4iE0&feature=youtu.be">https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IFBFb2d4iE0&feature=youtu.be</a>.

Please do not hesitate to contact us in case of any doubt.

Best regards,

Talanoa Dialogue Team (mailto:TalanoaDialogue@unfccc.int)